

2026 Legislative Priority Proposals Updated 7/11/25

	SNAP Benefits
	El Paso County (Commissioner Carrie Geitner)
Preferred Contact:	carriegeitner@elpasoco.com
Co-Sponsoring	None
Counties/Commissioners:	
Who is your subject matter	Brandon Wilson, Government Affairs Advisor, El Paso County, 719-208-9635,
expert?	BrandonWilson@elpasoco.com
Has this proposal been	Yes
approved by your BoCC?	
Have you reviewed the CCI	Yes
Instructional Memo?	
Describe the problem your	El Paso County supports the introduction and passage of state legislation directing the Colorado
proposal will solve.	Department of Human Services (CDHS) to apply for a waiver from the United States Department of
	Agriculture (USDA) to restrict the use of Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) benefits for
	the purchase of sugar-sweetened beverages and candy. This legislative effort reflects the County's
	commitment to promoting public health, advancing nutritional education, and ensuring responsible
	stewardship of taxpayer-funded assistance programs. By pursuing this waiver, El Paso County seeks to align
	SNAP purchasing policies with evidence-based dietary guidelines and reduce the burden of diet-related
	chronic diseases among vulnerable populations in Colorado.
Areas of Impact:	Functionality of county programs or services.
What is the ultimate source of	The Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) currently permits the purchase of sugar-sweetened
this problem?	beverages and candy, despite overwhelming evidence linking these products to chronic diseases such as
	obesity, diabetes, and heart diseaseconditions that disproportionately affect low-income populations. As a
	taxpayer-funded program intended to support nutritional well-being, SNAP's allowance of nutritionally

	poor, high-sugar items raises concerns about program alignment with public health goals, fiscal efficiency, and long-term health equity.
	Colorado's SNAP recipients are disproportionately affected by the prevalence of sugar-sweetened beverages and candy, which are strongly linked to negative health outcomes such as obesity, type 2 diabetes, cardiovascular disease, tooth decay, and liver disease. In Colorado, roughly 29% of adults and 18% of children consume at least one sugary drink daily, while 25% of adults are obese and 6.9% have diagnosed diabetes. Because SNAP is a taxpayer-funded program intended to support nutritious food consumption, allowing benefits to be used for soda and candy undermines both public health and fiscal responsibility. Prohibiting these purchases could significantly reduce diet-related chronic diseases, align SNAP policy with health guidelines, and curb healthcare costs.
What is your initial proposal to solve this problem?	El Paso County supports the introduction and passage of state legislation directing the Colorado Department of Human Services (CDHS) to apply for a waiver from the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) to restrict the use of Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) benefits for the purchase of sugar-sweetened beverages and candy. This legislative effort reflects the County's commitment to promoting public health, advancing nutritional education, and ensuring responsible stewardship of taxpayer-funded assistance programs. By pursuing this waiver, El Paso County seeks to align SNAP purchasing policies with evidence-based dietary guidelines and reduce the burden of diet-related chronic diseases among vulnerable populations in Colorado.
Please provide sample language for this solution.	Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) Rule Manual Volume 4, SNAP 10-CCR 2506-1 4.130.2 ELIGIBLE FOODS Households can only purchase eligible foods with SNAP benefits. Eligible foods include: A. Any food or food product intended for human consumption, except for alcoholic beverages, tobacco, and hot food, including hot food products prepared by the retailer and sold at above room temperature for immediate consumption, and candy and soda. B. Seeds and plants to grow foods for
	personal consumption by eligible household members. NOTE: El Paso County's proposed legislative change would be to direct CDHS to apply for a waiver from USDA to add soda and candy to the list of items that cannot be purchased with SNAP benefits in Colorado.

Yes, but we believe that pursuing a legislative solution is the best option at this time.
No.
Proponents include the El Paso Board of County Commissioners, Rep. Rose Pugliese, other members of the
El Paso County delegation, public health organizations, medical and healthcare providers, nutrition and food
policy advocacy groups, and other local governments.
Opponents could include members of the El Paso County state delegation, other members of the General
Assembly, food and beverage industry groups, and anti-hunger and food access advocacy groups.
Yes, Rep. Rose Pugliese (R - El Paso County) has held a bill title for us to run this legislation.
Counties: Savings associated with reduced health and welfare burdens. Potentially some cost associated
with high constituent call volume.
State: potential cost with waiver development, IT upgrades, outreach, etc.

any other impacted parties?	
Please consider any relevant	
Colorado State Departments.	